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Was this issue of eNews forwarded to you?  You can sign up here to receive 

“Barnstable eNews – weekly” directly to your email box.  

 

Stay Informed with www.BarnstableHealth.com  
The Town of Barnstable has launched a new resource (www.barnstablehealth.com) on March 16, 2020 

to keep you up-to-date with the latest information as it relates to reducing the spread of COVID-19 and 

the working of Barnstable Town government.  Visit and bookmark www.barnstablehealth.com.  

 

Working with Barnstable Town Hall 
We are open and accessible to our residents in a variety of ways to help you navigate doing business at 

Town Hall. Many of our services have gained greater efficiencies this past year and we will continue to 

offer the convenience of getting many of our permits and licenses on-line or by mail. We started the 

transition on June 1st, please check https://barnstablehealth.com/town-hall/ for helpful links to obtain 

parking/beach permits, yard sale permits, building permits and shellfishing licenses and more through 

our on-line systems. You can also review Department and Division updates for specific services and the 

status of community buildings. Departments and Divisions may have hybrid in-person schedules, so 

please call before your visit. We will have additional information regarding in-person board, committee 

and commission meetings starting June 15th. 

 

This Weekend: J&J Vaccine Clinics for Ages 18+ 
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New 
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COVID-19 Vaccination Clinic  

 
12-15 year olds now eligible for Pfizer vaccine with parental/guardian consent. 

Harbor Community Health Center-Hyannis, the Town of Barnstable, and the Hyannis Fire Department 

have opened a new COVID-19 vaccination clinic at the Barnstable Adult Community Center. 

Appointments are open to anyone 12* years of age or older.  The clinic is offering the Pfizer 

vaccine.  You are welcome to make an appointment by calling 1-888-503-0766 and walk-ins are 

welcome.  Appointment assistance is also available in English, Spanish, and Portuguese.  People may also 

schedule an appointment online here: https://bit.ly/3goTWQC . *A parent/guardian must be present for 

anyone under 18. 

 

Town Council Meeting - Thursday, June 3, 2021 
The June 4, 2021 Barnstable Town Council Meeting was physically closed to the public to avoid group 

congregation.  The public was able to view through Live Streaming on the Town of Barnstable’s website  

or Comcast Channel 18.   

Town Council President Matthew Levesque opened last night’s Town Council Meeting by inviting 

Councilor Nikolas Atsalis to lead the Pledge of Allegiance.  President Levesque asked that everyone 

observe a Moment of Silence. Next up was Public Comment which was followed by Council response to 

Public Comment.  Town Councilor Kris Clark offered a tribute to shellfisherman John Nawoichik who 

recently passed away.  Mark Ells, Town Manager, presented Town Manager Communications for the 

period of May 21-June 3, 2021: 

1. Andy Clyburn, Assistant Town Manager, will provide an update on our continued support efforts 

during the State of Emergency. 

2. Andy Clyburn, Assistant Town Manager, will provide an update regarding public access to 

municipal facilities and some of the operational changes moving back to in person delivery of 

municipal services. 

3. Andy Clyburn, Assistant Town Manager, will provide an update regarding the lifting of the State 

of Emergency on June 15, 2021 and how that effects certain provisions of the Open Meeting Law. 

4. The Town of Barnstable will celebrate Independence Day with fireworks (weather permitting 

with an alternate date of Labor Day) and a day-long celebration on Hyannis Main Street.  

Barnstable is working in collaboration with community partners to host a celebration on Sunday, 

July 4th on the Village Green, Main Street, and Hyannis Harbor.  There will be family-oriented 

entertainment all day including entertainers, the roaming railroad, DJs, bands and other live 
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music.  We are not planning on a Main Street parade.  I will provide you and our community with 

more details as they become available. 

5. The lifting of the State of Emergency on June 15, 2021 raises the question of outdoor business 

spaces permitted for use on Main Street Hyannis this summer.  Many people are asking if the 

Town plans on keeping the concrete barriers in place.  The outdoor spaces are permitted by the 

Town through the August 15 and we intend to leave the blocks in place through that date.  We 

have received a petition from businesses on the west end of Main Street from Bassett Lane to 

Sea Street to remove the barriers.  We do have a business that is permitted for outdoor space 

along that section of Main Street.  We will honor that permitted obligation and also look act safe 

and functional modification to barriers along that section of Main Street.  I will keep you advised 

of any further changes regarding this issue. 

6. We are proceeding with the tasks in the budget action calendar for FY 2022 as scheduled.  We 

distributed hardcopies of the FY 2022 proposed operating budget to the Town Council on 

Monday, May 11th and posted the electronic version of the document to the website on May 

11th.  We submitted the recommended FY 2022 Operating Budget to the Town Council for a first 

reading on May 20, 2021.  We will proceed with the second reading and the budget hearing later 

this evening.  I want to thank Director Milne and our staff for the preparation and submittal of 

the Proposed FY 2022 Operating Budget.  I would also like to thank the Comprehensive Financial 

Advisory Committee for their review and favorable recommendation of the proposed operating 

budget that was forwarded to Town Council on May 25, 2021.  

7. On May 20, 2021 the Town Council held the public hearing on a proposed Sewer Assessment 

Ordinance as part of the fiscal policy under consideration by Town Council to establish how to 

equitably distribute the remaining cost of the Comprehensive Wastewater Management Plan.  A 

reviewed proposed Sewer Assessment Ordinance reflecting the amendments as approved by 

Town Council will be posted on the Town Website and made available to Town Council by June 

17, 2021 in anticipation of the next scheduled hearing regarding this proposed ordinance on July 

1, 2021.  The Town Manager’s proposal to Town Council  regarding fiscal proposed fiscal policy 

involved a two-step approach: 

 First, review and approve the proposed Sewer Assessment Ordinance which includes a sewer 

assessment to each individual property receiving the planned sewer; and 

 Second discuss the use of general funds to pay for the remaining portion of cost associated 

with proceeding with the CWMP. 

After discussions with Town Council leadership I am requesting a workshop with Town Council in 

August 2021 to discuss the second fiscal policy discussion which focuses on use of general funds 

to address any remaining costs beyond those covers by existing revenue sources.  

8. Relative to the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds being distributed in Massachusetts, I was 

asked by the Lieutenant Governor and participated in (June 2, 2021) a working group to 

determine how ARPA funds will be distributed in Commonwealth to best leverage local and state 

efforts.  I expect that we may have subsequent discussion specifically regarding how best to 

maximize the use of these funds to reach long term goals of the Commonwealth and our 

communities.  There are four major categories of eligible expenditure for these ARPA funds, (1) 

direct expenses related to COVID response, (2) revenue lost as a result of COVID, (3) costs 

associated with first responder expenses, and (4) infrastructure projects specifically water, 

wastewater and broadband.  There are other categories of eligible expense reimbursement and 

further clarification is forthcoming.  I will keep you advised as we progress on this matter. 

9. We continue to have regular conversations with Vineyard Wind (VW) regarding the status of the 

Phase I and Phase II projects.  Vineyard Wind continues to work with Barnstable staff regarding 



both Phases of the project.  They anticipate commencing construction on Phase I in 2021 and are 

proceeding with permitting on Phase II.  We have continued our discussion with Vineyard Wind 

regarding an update to the Host Agreement for Phase II and a Host Agreement for a potential 

Phase III.  I offer the following itemized update from Vineyard Wind regarding their ongoing 

efforts: 

 This spring VW conducted some brief survey work nearshore and onshore for Phase I and 

Phase II, and they seek to minimize any disturbance during the summer season. VW began 

prep work at the substation site in Independence Park. 

 VW has begun permitting for Vineyard Wind Phase II and they anticipate the permitting 

processes to continue for about two years.   

 The Federal process happens somewhat independent of the State process, the latter 

involve Massachusetts Environmental Policy Act Office (MEPA) and Energy Facilities Siting 

Board (EFSB) separately and concurrently.    

 The State’s MEPA process must be completed before the project seeks state and local 

permits.  

 Vineyard Wind has submitted its permitting using the envelope approach that was used 

with Vineyard Wind 1 - with preliminary permitting capturing a wide range of options, and 

narrowing that set of options (the “envelope”) based on technical, community, regulator 

and stakeholder input.   

 The Federal permitting process includes evaluation of a Phase III landing in Barnstable. 

State permitting has not begun yet for Phase III.  

 Phase III is likely to be in the vicinity of Craigville Beach or west, due to the location of the 

substation they need to connect to.  Vineyard Wind anticipates discussions regarding 

potentially feasible options with the town in the coming months, as well as to continue 

the dialogue with town staff to maximize coordination with town infrastructure, to 

minimize community disturbance, etc. 

I will keep you advised of our progress on this matter. 

The orders of the day began with taking the three NEW BUSINESS items out of order and referring them 

to Public Hearings on June 17, 2021:  Agenda Items 2021-178 Supplemental Appropriation and Loan 

Order in the amount of $4,775,023 for the Strawberry Hill Road Sewer Expansion Project; 2021-179 

Supplemental Appropriation and Loan Order in the amount of $2,850,000 for the purpose of funding the 

Solids Handling Upgrades Construction Project as outlined in the Fiscal Year 2021 To Fiscal Year 2025 

Capital Improvement Plan; and 2021-180 Appropriation and Loan Order in the amount of $22,000,000 

for the Route 28 East Sewer Expansion Project.  Old Business began with Department of Public Works 

Director Dan Santos, who was joined by Solid Waste Division Supervisor P.J. Kelliher, presented Agenda 

Item 2021-177 Appropriation Order in the amount of $400,000 to fund disposal costs at the Solid Waste 

Division of the Department of Public Works which was approved.  Airport Manager Katie Servis 

presented Agenda Item 2021-141 Appropriation Order in the amount of $6,612,196 for Cape Cod 

Gateway Airport Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget which was approved.  

Superintendent Meg Mayo-Brown, School Committee Chair Mike Judge, and Deputy Finance Director 

Gareth Markwell presented Agenda Item 2021-142 Appropriation Order in the amount of $73,520,899 

for Barnstable Public School’s Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget was approved. Chief Matthew 

Sonnabend, supported by Finance and Support Services Director Anne Spillane, presented Agenda Item 

2021-143 Appropriation Order in the amount of $15,373,934 for Barnstable Police Department Fiscal 

Year 2022 Operating Budget which was approved.  Planning & Development Director Elizabeth Jenkins, 

joined by Assistant Director Kate Maldonado and Conservation Administrator Darcy Karle, presented 

Agenda Item 2021-144 Appropriation Order in the amount of $2,135,301 for the Planning and 
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Development Department Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget which was approved.  Community Services 

Director Madeline Noonan was joined by Recreation Director Patti Machado, Assistant Recreation 

Director John Gleason, and Council on Aging Director Donna-Marie Burns in presenting Agenda Item 

2021-145 Appropriation Order in the amount of $2,395,834 for the Community Services Department 

General Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget which was approved.  Community Services Director 

Noonan was joined by Director of Golf Operations Bruce McIntyre in presenting Agenda Item 2021-146 

Appropriation Order in the amount of $3,368,382 for the Golf Course Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 

Operating Budget which was approved.  The Town Council voted to go beyond 11:00 PM.  Community 

Services Director Noonan and Recreation Director Machado presented Agenda Item 2021-147 

Appropriation Order in the amount of $2,891,546 for the Hyannis Youth and Community Center 

Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget which was approved.  Marine and Environmental 

Affairs Director Derek Lawson was joined by Natural Resources Division Director Nina Coleman and 

Harbormaster Brain Taylor in presenting Agenda Items 2021-148 Appropriation Order in the amount of 

$1,261,370 for the Marine & Environmental Affairs Department General Fund Fiscal Year 2022 

Operating Budget; 2021-149 Appropriation Order in the amount of $714,586 for the Marina Enterprise 

Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-150 Appropriation and Transfer Order in the amount of 

$27,465 for the Marina Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-151 Appropriation 

Order in the amount of $876,812 for the Sandy Neck Park Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating 

Budget; and 2021-152 Appropriation and Transfer Order in the amount of $108,000 for the Sandy Neck 

Park Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget which were approved.  The Town Council 

referred the following Agenda Items 2021-153-2021-167 to individual Public Hearings on June 17, 2021:  

2021-153 Appropriation Order in the amount of $2,353,579 for the Inspectional Services Department 

Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-154 Appropriation Order in the amount of $10,470,034 for the 

Public Works Department General Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-155  Appropriation 

Order in the amount of $3,407,469 for the Solid Waste Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating 

Budget; 2021-156 Appropriation Order in the amount of $4,299,130 for the Water Pollution Control 

Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-157 Appropriation Order in the amount of 

$7,385,062 for the Water Supply Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-158 

Appropriation Order in the amount of $1,202,939 for the Comprehensive Wastewater Management 

Plan Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-159 Appropriation Order in the amount of $282,975 for 

the Town Council Department Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-161 Appropriation Order in the 

amount of $1,192,789 for the Town Manager Department General Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating 

Budget; 2021-162 Appropriation Order in the amount of $799,097 for the Public, Education & 

Government (PEG) Access Channels Enterprise Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-163 

Appropriation Order in the amount of $6,456,364 for the Administrative Services Department Fiscal Year 

2022 Operating Budget; 2021-164 Appropriation Order in the amount of $250,000 for the Fiscal Year 

2022 Town Council Reserve Fund; 2021-165 Appropriation Order in the amount of $51,369,023 for the 

Other Requirements Fiscal Year 2022 Operating Budget; 2021-166 Appropriation Order in the amount of 

$3,641,181 for the Community Preservation Committee Fiscal Year 2022 Administrative Expense Budget 

and Minimum Program Set-Asides; and 2021-167 Appropriation Order in the amount of $1,664,958 for 

the Community Preservation Fund Fiscal Year 2022 Debt Service Budget were referred to Public 

Hearings on June 3, 2021. The following Agenda Items will also be taken up at the June 17, 2021 

meeting: 2021-160 Amendments to the Administrative Code, Chapter 241, Article III, Multiple-Member 

Appointive Organization and Chapter 241, Article IV, Municipal Organization;  2021-168 Fiscal Year 2022 

Revolving Fund Spending Limitations:  Senior Services Classroom Education Fund - $100,000; Recreation 

Program Fund - $525,000; Shellfish Propagation Fund - $200,000; Consumer Protection Fund - $600,000;  

Geographical Information Technology Fund - $10,000; Arts and Culture Program Fund - $50,000; and  
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Asset Management Fund - $500,000; and 2021-169 Acceptance of Provision of General Laws Ch. 40, § 3 

Relating To Town Revenue.   

The next regularly scheduled Town Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, June 17, 2021 at 7:00 PM 

and the meeting will be held at Barnstable Town Hall.  The Agenda will be available on the Town of 

Barnstable’s website (www.townofbarnstable.us). 

 

School Committee Meeting – Wednesday, June 2, 2021 
The June 2nd School Committee meeting started with the Committee recognizing Barnstable High School 

seniors Shawn Calle and Audrey Sawyer as the winners of the Superintendent Academic Excellence 

Award.  These awards are given to high school students who have distinguished themselves in the 

pursuit of excellence during their high school careers. The criteria for the awards include students being 

in the top 5% of their class and their three-year cumulative average.   

 Shawn is a native Spanish speaker who started out as an English Language Learner, was selected for 

Gateway Math in elementary school, and was in Gateway STEM in intermediate school. At 

Barnstable High School, Shawn entered the Project Lead the Way Engineering Program and is on the 

school’s competitive Math Team.  He is also an all-star athlete playing varsity soccer and was the 

Captain of the varsity volleyball team this year. Shawn plans to study Civil Engineering at the 

University of New Hampshire next fall.   

 Audrey has a creative spirit and scientifically focused mind with a passion for environmental 

conservation. She created her own fashion line in her independent study and is working with 

Barnstable Clean Water Coalition to collect samples to understand water pollution on the Cape.  

Audrey co-founded the Students for Sustainable Fashion to work to bring awareness and response 

to corrupt practices in the industry.  She is the current President of the Green Club and recently 

organized a clothing drive where students were able to exchange donations for desired apparel.  

Audrey will be attending the University of Vermont this coming fall to pursue a degree in 

Environmental Studies.   

Barnstable High School Teachers and soccer coaches, Doc Docherty and Meghan Fligg, spoke about their 

program United Kidz Sports Development, which develops community minded youth leaders, while 

enabling them to foster a desire to make an impact locally and globally. They explained how this 

program could be used as a model in the Barnstable Public Schools and for the 8th grade class the “BHS 

Experience.”  They use a purposeful play model to design curriculum that uses movement and wellness 

education to explore social issues, cultural diversity, and implement project based learning.  This model 

can be used in the classroom where students can work in collaborative environments to address social 

issues within their community. They then could work through the project based learning curriculum in 

order to design, create, and implement projects that address their chosen social issues and create 

tangible change. The Committee agreed their plan was a great start for the 8th grade “BHS Experience” 

class.  Superintendent Mayo-Brown stated they were going to start implementing their ideas in next 

year’s class. 

It is June and that means the school year is coming to an end.  The students, staff, administration, 

parents, and community made it through a year like no other.  Congratulations to the Class of 2021 who 

received shirts at a senior event recently that nicely summed up this school year:  “I stayed safe, worked 

hard, made it through, now watch what I do.”   

 

 
 
 

http://www.townofbarnstable.us/


Cyanobacteria Notice 

 
As we enter the summer season, we wanted to let you know the Town is planning to resume 

cyanobacteria monitoring and reporting.  However, this program will have a delayed start this year due 

to unanticipated staff turnover.  We expect the program to resume in July.  Until this program is back up 

and running, we wanted to provide some tips to identify cyanobacteria blooms, what to do if you 

suspect a bloom, and who to contact. 

 

Identifying Cyanobacteria Blooms 

The Massachusetts Department of Public Health has provided examples of cyanobacteria blooms with 

scums and without scums. https://www.mass.gov/service-details/identifying-cyanobacterial-blooms-

and-scums-photographs-of-blooms-and-scums  

 

How do I know if there is a harmful algal bloom in the water? 

Cyanobacteria can cause the water to appear slightly discolored, cloudy, or resemble pea soup or paint. 

They are usually blue or green but can also be brown or red. They can also give the water a bad odor. 

The cyanobacteria in some blooms are dispersed throughout the water, while in other blooms they are 

concentrated in a scum or mat, either on the surface of the water or in sediment along the shoreline. 

 

What if you Suspect a Cyanobacteria Bloom? 

WHEN IN DOUBT, STAY OUT! 

If you see a possible cyanobacteria bloom, avoid contact with the water. 

 

Contact the Health Department at 508-862-4644 or email health@town.barnstable.ma.us, if the bloom 

is at a recreational waterbody. 

 

Want to Learn More About Cyanobacteria?  

https://www.mass.gov/info-details/harmful-algae-blooms-in-freshwater-bodies  

https://www.epa.gov/cyanohabs  

https://www.who.int/publications/m/item/toxic-cyanobacteria-in-water---second-edition 
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Land Acquisition & Preservation Committee Spring Walking Weekend 2021 

 
 

Hyannis HyArts Cultural District - SPOTLIGHT 
Some of the many happenings around downtown Hyannis  
Main Street to Hyannis Harbor summer, 2021! 
Dance, dine and delight in the sights and sounds of the Hyannis HyArts Cultural District this summer, 

complete with visits to the Hyannis HyArts Artist Shanties,  live music and DJ dance parties, outdoor 

movies, African drum and ukulele classes, downtown trolley rides and more.   Stroll along the mile-long 

Main Street with over 100 local shops and restaurants and follow the Walkway-to-the-Sea through the 

Hyannis Village Green, to a working water front! 

PARK AND WALK l Main Street to Hyannis Harbor, steps away from parking lots It is easy to spend art-

FULL days in downtown Hyannis HyArts Cultural District. 

Complimentary and metered parking lots are steps away from Main Street & Hyannis Harbor. Visit the 

artist shanties, Main Street Hyannis museums, shops, restaurants and more. 

Mobile pay to park available for Bismore Park and Ocean Street lots with the 

app:  https://www.mpay2park.com 

 

https://www.mpay2park.com/


WALK DOWN MAIN STREET!   

Spread out along the Pedestrian Walkway, created this summer to accommodate physical distancing 

while strolling along the street! 

HYANNIS HYARTS ARTIST SHANTIES 

Meet local creatives at the Harbor Overlook and Bismore Park 

Artist Shanties, open through October. Artists change weekly so 

it’s a “must stop” throughout the season to see all the latest 

trends.  And Cape Cod singer/songwriters provide musical 

delights on various days throughout the season. Both are 

beautiful and breezy spots along the Walkway to the Sea from 

Hyannis Main Street to Hyannis Harbor.  

 

HAPPENINGS ALL AROUND TOWN 

Festivals, programs, talks, tunes, yoga and other activities taking place on town properties  are added to 

the town calendar throughout the year. 

Check often to plan what needs to go on your itinerary for the day! 

Town of Barnstable special event calendar:  

https://town.barnstable.ma.us/departments/specialevents/calendar.asp 

There are plenty of programs and events to keep one active and entertained year round in all seven 

villages in the town of Barnstable.  Search many listings at www.ArtsBarnstable.com  AND 

@artsbarnstable on FaceBook and Instagram. 

Other organizations that host events and promote listings include: 

Hyannis Main Street  

https://www.capecodchamber.org/events/ 

https://www.hyannis.com/ 

https://artsfoundation.org/ 

https://www.capecod.com/events/ 

Many of the Hyannis HyArts Cultural District programs are made possible in partnership/or supported by 

other town of Barnstable Departments, and organizations including but not limited to:  the Main Street 

Business Improvement District (responsible for on-going programs and activities along Main Street and 

Village Green. They are a key partner/funder to keep family friendly activities and programs year round 

in the cultural district);   Cape Cod Art Center, the Greater Hyannis Chamber of Commerce,  Hyannis 

Public Library, Arts Foundation of Cape Cod, JFK Kennedy Museum and Cape Cod Maritime Museum.  

Special thanks to Barnstable DPW for their ongoing efforts in maintaining the landscaping and technical 

needs within all of our town properties. 

MORE ABOUT THE HYANNIS HYARTS SHANTY PROGRAM: 

Artists change weekly, throughout the season.  Over 75 will participate this year. 

The shanties are located in two spots along Hyannis Harbor: Bismore Park, Ocean Street and at the 

Harbor Overlook, along the Walkway-to-the-Sea at the corner of South and Ocean Street. Meet Cape 

Cod artists working and selling their hand-made or hand crafted art.  Work includes a variety of media: 

photography, paint, jewelry; ceramics, wood turning, tapestry, fiber art and more.  

There is no fee to browse and of course if purchases are made it is a fabulous way to shop local and 

support the creative economy.  This popular attraction provides a picturesque setting for visitors to 

stroll Main Street to the waterfront, meet local artists,  listen to music, dine in one of several restaurants 

or picnic in the park, taking in all the sights and sounds of a working waterfront and thriving Main 

Street.  The Town run artist shanty program provides affordable rental space for Cape Cod artists and 

artisans to work and sell at these “seaside studios”.  This program provides prime visibility and 

https://town.barnstable.ma.us/departments/specialevents/calendar.asp
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opportunities for artists to gain and improve business, marketing and selling skills, connect with other 

artists and meet visitors from around the world.   

HYANNIS VILLAGE GREEN, HYANNIS MAIN STREET, ASELTON PARK FREE ACTIVITIES – EACH WEEK 

*performers/programs subject to change or cancellation.  

 
MONDAYS 

MUSIC MAGIC WITH THE CAPE COD UKULELE CLUB 

5:30 pm - 6:30pm, Hyannis Village Green 

July 5 - August 23, 2021:  A whole lot of strumming and singing for all ages! Bring chairs or blankets to 

watch Cathy Hatch’s Ukulele students play away, including using kazoos and noisemakers too! Bluegrass, 

Pop, and more!  

TUESDAYS 

ZUMBA! 

5:30pm -6:30pm, Hyannis Village Green  July 6- August 31:  

Shake, shimmy and smile!  Get a fun workout before strolling Main Street! 

LIVE MUSIC: Hyannis Harbor free Sounds of Summer concerts: 

6:00pm-7:30pm, Aselton Park, July 6 – August 24 

All-star line up of Cape Cod bands Bring blankets, chairs and dancing shoes! 

July 6: Clayton/Restaino Project  July 13:  Jukin J and the Rocker 

July 20:  The Mojo Kings  July 27: Soul Purpose 

August 3:  Digney Figus Band  August 10:  Fred Clayton Band  

August 17:  The Jazz Cabbage  August 24:  Steve Morgan and the King Fish 

MOVIES ON THE GREEN:  Hyannis Village Green 

8:00pm (dusk) - 10:00 pm, movie  

Before the movie:  7:00pm-8:00pm, free fun craft 

and green screen photos  

July 6 - August 10: Bring beach chairs and a blanket 

and enjoy a family movie under the stars! Come 

early for free green screen photos with fun 

background options!  Check hyannismainstreet.com 

for weekly movie details.  

7/6 - Tom & Jerry    

7/13 - Sonic the Hedgehog    

7/20 - Raya and the Last Dragon 

http://hyannismainstreet.com/


7/27 - The Croods: A New Age    

8/3 - Onward    

8/10 - Finding Nemo 

WEDNESDAYS 

TOWN BAND 

6:30pm - 7:30pm, Hyannis Village Green 

June 30 - August 25:  Bring your blankets and beach chairs and take in hometown charm at its best!   

THURSDAYS 

TAI CHI CLASS 

10:00am -11:00am, Hyannis Village Green 

July 15 - Sept 9: Find your Zen with this slow 

paced, relaxing instructional class.  Drop in 

friendly, no experience necessary.  FREE 

AFRICAN DRUMMING CLASS 

6:00pm -7:00pm, Hyannis Village Green 

July 1 - Sept 23: Free & fun to watch! Extra 

drums available for drop in’s Instructors: Sam 

Holmstock, co-founder of world fusion 

ensemble, ENTRAIN and Fugan Dineen, 

drummer and percussionist  

JAZZ MUSIC STROLL 

7:00pm - 9:00pm, along Hyannis Main Street July 1 - August 19:  Enjoy jazz music at different locations 

along Main Street each week. 

FRIDAYS 

SINGER SONGWRITER SERIES 

5:30pm - 7:00pm, along Hyannis Main Street: 

July 2- August 13 : Stroll along Main Street to hear some talented local musicians! 

HYANNIS SOUND, A CAPPELLA SINGERS 

7:00 pm -8:00pm, Aselton Park 

June 7th - August 13th  **No concert Friday, July 16th** Bring your picnic chairs and lawn blankets for 

an evening of music, stories, and smiles with the Boys of Summer. Hyannis Sound is a professional a 

cappella group based out of Hyannis made up of collegiate singers from across the United States. 

EVERY DAY – Hyannis HyArts Cultural District 

Main Street to Hyannis Harbor 

RIDE THE HYANNIS TROLLEY 

Daily, 10:30 am – 9:00pm, every 45 minutes f 

rom late June through Labor Day 

Just give it a wave and hop on board! Looping from Main Street to Hyannis Harbor. 

HYANNIS HYARTS ARTIST SHANTIES: Harbor Overlook & Bismore Park 

TWO LOCATIONS ALONG WALKWAY-TO-THE-SEA, OCEAN STREET 

180 Ocean Street, Bismore Park AND 51 Ocean Street, Hyannis Harbor Overlook 

Browse among colorful artist shanties along the Walkway-to-the-Sea from Main Street to Hyannis 

Harbor.  Cape Cod artists work and sell their wares in the heart of Hyannis’ working waterfront. Artists 

change weekly, discover new faces and work each visit! Hand-made, designed or crafted in a variety of 

mediums:  painting, jewelry, photography, ceramics, fiber arts, glasswork, and much 

more!   artsbarnstable.com   @artsbarnstable on facebook/instagram 

http://artsbarnstable.com/


LIVE MUSIC at the HyArts Artist Shanties :’LISTEN LOCAL’   Singer Songwriter Spotlight Series featuring a 

variety of Cape Cod musicians; July through October, schedule will be posted on ArtsBarnstable.com and 

@artsbarnstable 

HOURS:  Artists frequently open early and stay late. 

WEEKENDS through June 20, 2021 

Friday-Sunday:  11:00am – at least 6:00pm. 

SEVEN DAYS A WEEK:  June 21 through  September 26, 2021  

Closing time till 6:00pm June & Sept, UNTIL 8:00pm July & August  

FALL WEEKENDS at the Shanties: 

October 1 -2, 2021, weekends, Friday-Sunday 11:00am -4:00pm 

NOVEMBER & DECEMBER: Artist Market  

At Gingerbread Lane at the Harbor Overlook Artist Shanties + Bismore Park Friday, November 26 + 

Saturday, November 27  + Saturday, December 4, 2021 

MUSEUMS:   

JOHN F. KENNEDY HYANNIS MUSEUM 

https://jfkhyannismuseum.org/ 

CAPE COD MARITIME MUSEUM: 

https://www.capecodmaritimemuseum.org/ 

ZION UNION HERITAGE MUSEUM 

http://www.zuhmi.org/ 

OUTDOOR, FAMILY FRIENDLY ACTIVITIES: 

KENNEDY LEGACY TRAIL l Main Street to Hyannis Harbor A self-guided 

walking trail featuring 10 sites, Hyannis HyArts Cultural District. 

Informational signs uncover stories and history about the Kennedys on 

Cape Cod.  Trail on line at ArtsBarnstable.com 

SMILE SPOTS | Along Main Street to Hyannis Harbor Smile and share 

your memories as you ‘picture’ yourself in downtown Hyannis!  Find the 

Smile Spots & more at ArtsBarnstable.com 

BIRDIE RIDDLE BOXES l Cape Cod Trivia 

Look for the brightly colored, birdie ‘riddle ‘ boxes as you stroll from 

Main Street through the Hyannis Village Green to Hyannis Harbor and 

learn fun facts about Cape Cod along the way.  Designed/painted by local 

artist Donna Rockwell. 

HERITAGE TRAIL INFO KIOSKS l Information along Main Street Seven blue info kiosks with custom 

weathervanes dot the street from east to west end of Main Street.  Each kiosk features three panels: 

navigation (map); events and a heritage panel filled with interesting facts and images with historical 

significance of Hyannis Main Street and the surrounding community. 

DISCOVER BARNSTABLE JOURNAL: 

Fun activities for all ages, Collect summer memories! 

A colorful journal filled with activities and ways to collect all your summer experiences and memories. 

Available online and free to KIDS OF ALL AGES.  From eye spies, scavenger hunts, to fun facts and word 

searches, Learn and Discover Barnstable in a new way!  

https://www.townofbarnstable.us/departments/parkingdivision/Projects/discover.asp 

DISCOVER BARNSTABLE FUN PACK: 

for ages 14 and under, FREE, while supplies last. 

An exciting, educational and an entertaining collection of items including a copy of the Discover 

Barnstable Journal, shellfish activities, Frisbees, water bottles, crayons and other fun items packaged in 

http://artsbarnstable.com/
https://jfkhyannismuseum.org/
https://www.capecodmaritimemuseum.org/
http://www.zuhmi.org/
http://artsbarnstable.com/
http://artsbarnstable.com/
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/departments/parkingdivision/Projects/discover.asp


a drawstring bag. Perfect for exploring and discovering Barnstable! Get yours today, while supplies last 

at the Bismore Park Welcome Center! 

BISMORE PARK WLECOME CENTER l Bismore Park 

180 Ocean Street, Hyannis 

Information Take-Out Service Window at Bismore Welcome Center: 

The Gateway Greeters at Bismore Welcome Center now are safely serving all visitors through a take-out 

window style operation. 

Stop by 7 days a week  to get maps, menus, transportation schedules and other information about all 

the fantastic ways you can enjoy Barnstable and our neighboring communities here on beautiful Cape 

Cod. 

 

Dog Licenses  

 
It is time to renew or obtain a new 2021 Town of Barnstable Dog License. The Town of Barnstable 

requires that anyone who owns, keeps, possesses or has control of a dog six months of age or older 

must have their pet licensed and vaccinated against rabies every year. In the interest of continued social 

distancing, and limiting face-to-face contact with others we have converted to a touch-free payment 

process for your 2021 Dog License. Renewals were sent by email, so check your spam folder! For more 

information please click here. 

 

Transfer Station Stickers Now Available On-line or by Mail 

 
Transfer Station Stickers On-line    Transfer Station Mail-in Form 

https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/TownClerk/pageview.asp?file=Office_Information/Dog-Licenses.html&title=Dog%20Licenses&exp=Office_Information
https://barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com/
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/solidwaste/News_and_Updates/Transfer-Station-Sticker-Mail-In-Form.pdf?tm=5/12/2021%202:44:39%20PM


Important Notice regarding purchase of 2021 Beach Stickers/Parking Permits  

 
The weeks are flying by and the beaches will soon be open.  Please be advised that beach stickers are 

only available for purchase through our on-line portal www.barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com or 

through the mail by downloading an application from our website 

www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/Recreation/Beach-Stickers  

While there is a 2-3 week turnaround time to process your permit, you can print and use your online 

purchase receipt to gain access to beach parking lots. 2020 beach parking permits will be accepted until 

June 25th. Parking permits will not be available to purchase in person but applications can be picked up, 

filled out, and left in the drop box outside of the Hyannis Youth & Community Center at 141 Basset Lane, 

Hyannis. Our staff is available Monday through Friday from 8:30 AM to 4:00 PM to assist you with any 

questions or concerns.  Stay well and enjoy your upcoming summer months.  See links below.  

Resident and/or Taxpayer  Seasonal and Weekly   Landlord 

 

Keep Active and Thrive with the BACC on Channel 18 
The Barnstable Adult Community Center (BACC) and Channel 18 have teamed up to provide dedicated 

BACC programming hours on Comcast CH18.  Every 

Monday, Wednesday, Friday, Saturday, and Sunday at 

8:00 AM and Tuesdays and Thursday at 5:00 PM you 

can tune to Comcast CH18 and view an hour of 

programming specifically geared to residents in our 

community who appreciate the wide range of 

activities provided at the BACC.   The dedicated staff at the Council on Aging and Channel 18 have 

created programs including chair exercise classes, yoga, music programming, and updates on programs 

and activities. Keep Active and Thrive with the Barnstable Adult Community Center!  

To view all Thrive programming on YouTube please click here! 
 

News from the Barnstable Council on Aging 
The Barnstable Adult Community Center is very pleased to announce that our doors are open again. We 

are excited to welcome you back, and ask that you please bear with us as we work to get our in-person 

programs and activities up and running. In the meantime, please continue to enjoy our virtual programs. 

You can register for these by calling us at 508-862-4750 or emailing: 

susan.griffin@town.barnstable.ma.us   

 

 

 

http://www.barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com/
http://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/Recreation/Beach-Stickers
https://barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com/categories/1089/record-types/6488
https://barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com/categories/1089/record-types/6489
https://barnstablema.viewpointcloud.com/categories/1089/record-types/6492
https://youtube.com/playlist?list=PLqZyj_KingzrZP3UQcORMRA40AcZAU8PL
mailto:susan.griffin@town.barnstable.ma.us


We think you’ll like these new offerings of special interest: 

Ethnic Crops Project – New! 

Jilo, callaloo, okra, purslane and chayote – are these vegetables new to you? Explore these traditional 

Brazilian and Haitian crops and get ideas for preparing them at home with Sue Bourque from the Cape 

Cod Cooperative Extension. Sue will tell you all about a great new local project focused on lesser-known 

ethnic crops – yum! This online program is free! 

Tuesday, June 8, 10-11am 

A History of HoJos: How a Bay State Soda Fountain became an American Icon – New! 

Howard Johnson created an orange-roofed empire of ice cream stands and restaurants which stretched 

across the United States. With the eye-catching Colonial Revival style, the structures offering 28 flavors 

of ice cream were described as “the epitome of eating places that look like New England town meeting 

halls dressed up for Sunday.” This program with historian Anthony Sammarco is free! 

Wednesday, June 15, 2-3pm 

Federal Communications Commission Emergency Broadband Benefit Program 

The Emergency Broadband Benefit (EBB) is a temporary subsidy program from the Federal Government 

designed to help low-income households connect to the Internet and stay connected during the COVID-

19 crisis. Qualified households can receive a temporary monthly credit of up to $50/month (up to 

$75/month for customers in Tribal lands) toward their Internet service and leased Internet equipment 

until the program's funding runs out.  Households can qualify through their use of existing assistance 

programs like SNAP, Medicaid, Lifeline or if a child relies on reduced-price school meals programs. The 

Emergency Broadband Benefit is also available to households who are eligible for a broadband 

provider’s existing relief program, to those who have received a Federal Pell Grant during the current 

award year, and to those low-income households who suffered a large loss in income during the 

pandemic due to job loss or furlough since February 29, 2020.  There are three ways for eligible 

households to apply: 

 In the Town of Barnstable, contact: Infinity (Comcast) at:  

www.xfinity.com/learn/internet-service/ebb 

 To apply online, go to www.GetEmergencyBroadband.org  

 Call 833-511-0311 for a mail-in application 

If you have more questions, feel free to call Jacqi Easter in our Support Service Department at 508-862-

4757. 

FEMA Funeral Assistance 

The COVID-19 pandemic has brought overwhelming grief to many families. In an effort to help ease the 

financial distress caused by the virus, FEMA is providing financial assistance for funeral expenses 

incurred after January 20, 2021, for deaths related to COVID-19.  To apply, call 844-684-6333/TTY 800-

462-7585 Monday-Friday, 9am-9pm. FEMA representatives will help you complete a COVID-19 Funeral 

Assistance application. Multilingual services are available. 

Learn more at: www.fema.gov/disasters/coronovirus/economic/funeral-assistance 

Support Services Appointments 

The Support Services Department continues to assist older adults with Fuel Assistance and 41C Real 

Estate Tax Abatement applications. For information on income guidelines and the paperwork you need 

for both Fuel Assistance and Real Estate Abatement programs, please call 508-862-4757 to schedule an 

appointment. Once you have the proper documents gathered, we’ll schedule an appointment for you to 

process the paperwork.  

Stay Informed 

For ways to stay active and engaged, please call 508-862-4750 for your free copy of the BCOA’s bi-

monthly THRIVE magazine. Each issue is full of information about classes and seminars designed to 

http://getemergencybroadband.org/
http://www.fema.gov/disasters/coronovirus/economic/funeral-assistance


promote health, wellness, creativity and more enjoyment in your life.  The Barnstable Council on Aging’s 

E-newsletter is sent weekly, and contains news, resources and information for the older adult 

community and their families. If you’d like to receive it, please email: 

judith.reppucci@town.barnstable.ma.us  You may also want to “like” and follow us on the Barnstable 

Adult Community Center Facebook page, where you’ll find helpful updates and links as well as 

entertainment and resources to stay engaged and informed. 

 

Vineyard Wind Virtual Public Information Sessions  
Barnstable residents can find more information here: https://www.vineyardwind.com/barnstable 

 
 

Multilingual Outdoor StoryWalk® and Storytelling Series  

at the Hyannis Public Library,  Hyannis Village Green and Harbor Overlook  

through June 30,  2021 

The Hyannis Public Library is hosting a free, Multilingual Stories Series this spring that includes 

StoryWalks®, storytellers and Grab-and-Go craft activities.  The StoryWalks® will be featured at the 

Harbor Overlook, the storytellers on the Hyannis Village Green and the crafts can be picked up at the 

Hyannis Public Library.  Four StoryWalks® will be featured for two weeks each, from May 3 - June 30, 

2021.  Bilingual storytelling will take place on Saturday afternoons at 2:00 pm: June 19 and 26. Free 

Grab-and-Go craft activity kits related to each story will be available to pick up during Hyannis Public 

Library during open hours, while supplies last. There is no cost to participate. The StoryWalks® are in a 

wheelchair accessible location and all parts of the series will be recorded and made available on the 

Hyannis Public Library's website and YouTube channel.    

WHAT IS A STORY WALK? 

During May and June, four bilingual children's picture books in 

four community-spoken languages (Portuguese, Haitian Creole, 

Spanish and French), paired with English, will be featured on 

large signs, placed along the Walkway-to-the-Sea brick path 

starting near the base of the Hyannis Village Green and looping 

through to the Harbor Overlook. This area is steps away from 

the Hyannis Public Library. The placement of the signs allows 

visitors to walk and engage with the story as they visit this 

picturesque area. Each book in the series will be up for two 

https://www.vineyardwind.com/barnstable


weeks, and related Grab-and-Go craft kits will be available at the Hyannis Public Library for families to 

pick up.  

StoryWalk® was created by Anne Ferguson of Montpelier, VT and developed with the help of Rachel 

Senechal, Kellogg-Hubbard Library. 

STORYTELLING IN MULTI LANGUAGES: 

The Hyannis Public Library will host four special storytelling programs on the Hyannis Village Green 

bandstand. Bring your chairs or blankets and enjoy hearing a bilingual storyteller share stories in English 

and in the featured language. June's storytellers are Anna Sobel (June 19) and Maritza Nieves (June 26 

@ the Library). These events are scheduled on Saturday afternoons, weather permitting. There is free 

parking in the Town Hall parking lot. Attendees are asked to follow current COVID safety guidelines for 

outdoor gatherings. 

STORYWALKS AND STORYTELLING DATES INCLUDE: 

June 4-18: “Arroz con Leche | Rice Pudding” by Jorge Argueta 

Saturday, June 19: 2:00pm-3:00pm French Language Storyteller, Anna Sobel 

June 18-30: “Le Jardin d'Errol | Errol's Garden” by Gillian Hibbs 

Saturday, June 26: 2:00pm-3:00pm Spanish Language Storyteller, Maritza Nieves. 

 

Our Village Libraries are more than just books.   
You can check out all of the activities are our Libraries here: 

Sturgis Library (Barnstable Village) 

Centerville Public Library 

Cotuit Library 

Hyannis Public Library 

Marstons Mills Public Library 

Osterville Village Library 

Whelden Memorial Library (West Barnstable) 

 

ROAD WORK UPDATES  
As always please slow down and use extreme caution when traveling through the road construction 

areas and follow posted safety and detour signs. 

*COMPLETE* Drainage & Pavement Improvements on Huckins Neck Road in 

Centerville/Barnstable Village  
Line striping is scheduled for the week of May 31, 2021 weather permitting. This is the final remaining 

activity on the project. 

*UPDATED* Roadway Improvements on Winter Street in Hyannis  
Tree clearing work will be ongoing during the week of June 7, 2021 on Winter Street in Hyannis. Several 

large trees within the existing sidewalk areas will be removed in preparation of sidewalk and roadway 

improvements that are scheduled to begin after the Labor Day holiday, 2021. The improvements are 

designed to facilitate pedestrian and vehicular traffic along Winter Street between Barnstable Road and 

North Street. The tree removal work is expected to be completed by Friday, June 11, 2021, weather 

permitting. Normal work hours will be between 7:00 AM to 5:00 PM throughout the week.  Through 

traffic will be maintained as best possible during the tree work, however, there may be delays during 

isolated periods while there are overhead hazards. Police details will be on site to direct traffic as 

needed. Motorists are advised to seek alternate routes to avoid the construction work.  As always, 

https://www.sturgislibrary.org/
https://www.centervillelibrary.org/
https://www.cotuitlibrary.org/
http://www.hyannislibrary.org/
https://www.mmpl.org/
http://www.ostervillefreelibrary.org/
https://www.wheldenlibrary.org/


please slow down and use extreme caution when traveling through the road construction areas, and 

follow posted safety and detour signs 

*CONTINUES* National Grid Gas Pipe Installation, Anchor Lane  
National Grid, through their contractor Fraser Engineering, is planning on replacing the Anchor Lane 

Regulator Station, which will include removal of the existing regulator station and installation of a 

prefabricated 3 layer regulator station, and new gas lines that will tie into the existing 10” gas main 

located along the Route 28 roadway shoulder.  Work will take place on the corner of Anchor Lane and 

Falmouth Rd (Route 28) in Cotuit.  Construction is expected to begin on April 19, 2021 and anticipated 

to last to September 1, 2021.  Weather pending, construction will be on-going, Monday through Friday 

from 7:00 AM to 4:30 PM until completion of this phase of the project.  Portions of Anchor Lane travel 

lanes will be restricted, and work on Falmouth Road will include temporary lane closures, which will be 

controlled by police details. As always, please slow down and use extreme caution when traveling 

through the road construction areas, and follow posted safety and detour signs.  

*CONTINUES* Rendezvous Lane Wastewater Pump Station Replacement Project 

The Town of Barnstable’s contractor, Robert B. Our Co., Inc. is under contract to complete a wastewater 

pump station replacement project at the intersection of Rendezvous Lane, Kent Road and Salten Point 

Road.  The project involves a new below grade precast concrete wet well and valve vault, pumping 

system, control panel, standby generator and gravity sewer main to replace the existing wastewater 

pump station at the Town Right of Way to Barnstable Harbor at the end of Rendezvous Lane.  The 

improvements are necessary to replace the existing pump station approaching the end of its intended 

service life and to relocate the new pump station above the FEMA base flood elevation.  Typical work 

hours are 7:00 AM to 4:00 PM, with groundwater dewatering pumps and sewer bypass pumps 

occasionally requiring 24/7 operation.  Rendezvous Lane at the southern intersection of Salten Point 

Road to the northern intersection of Salten Point Road will remain closed due to construction activities 

until May 28, 2021.  The Town Way to Water will remain accessible via Kent Road to Salten Point Road 

for the duration of the project, unless otherwise noted.  

*UPDATED* Drainage & Pavement Improvements on Wheeler Road in Marstons Mills 

Drainage and pavement improvements on Wheeler Road in Marstons Mills are currently on-going and 

will continue during the week of June 7, 2021. Work will include installation of new drainage system 

equipment, pulverizing and grading of the roadway sub-base, installation of new asphalt pavement and 

restoration of all disturbed areas. Please use caution and safe speeds when traveling on Wheeler Road 

during construction operations.   

*UPDATED* Drainage Improvements on Lake Shore Drive in Marstons Mills   

The Towns contractor, Tasco Construction, will continue drainage improvements at five (5) locations 

along Head of the Pond Rd and Lake Shore Drive in Marstons Mills. The work includes installation of new 

drainage systems, repairs to existing drainage systems, adjustment of drainage structure castings, and 

restoration of any areas disturbed during construction. Normal work hours will be between 7:00 AM to 

3:30 PM, Monday through Friday. It is anticipated that work will be completed by June 11th with paving 

anticipated the week of June 14th. Through traffic will be maintained throughout construction.  Any lane 

closures will be supported with police details to direct traffic.  Motorists are advised to seek alternate 

routes to avoid the construction work.  

*CONTINUES* Water Works Construction on Longview Drive in Centerville  

The water works construction project is ongoing on Longview Drive in Hyannis. This project included 

installation of 500 feet of 8 inch water main and move the temporary interconnection with the COMM 

water system to a vacant lot on Longview Drive. This roadway work is complete. The new building 



enclosure has been completed.   Landscaping work remains on the site.  The project is anticipated to be 

completed by June 11, 2021.  The metal container will be enclosed in a building appropriate for the 

neighborhood. Normal works hours will be between 8:00 AM and 4:40 PM.   

*CONTINUES* MassDOT Schedules Intersection Improvements at Falmouth 

Road (Route 28) at Osterville West Barnstable Road  

MassDOT Construction operations on the intersection at Falmouth Road (Route 28) at Osterville West 

Barnstable Road are ongoing and will continue through to July 2021.  The road has been redesigned to 

include exclusive left turn lanes and improve bicycle and pedestrian accommodation as part of the 

proposed safety improvement work. The work to be done consists of furnishing and installing of new 

traffic signal equipment at the intersection including emergency vehicle pre-emption system, bicycle 

and vehicles loop detectors, construction of ADA compliant wheelchair ramps, sidewalks, and driveways, 

box widening, pavement milling and resurfacing, new pavement markings and signs, drainage 

improvements, water distribution modifications, existing utility pole relocations, installation of granite 

curbing, loam and seeding. Work will be performed during the day, Monday through Friday 7:00 AM-

3:30 PM.  Traffic control will include all required signage, channeling devices for lane shifts and 

alternating one-way traffic as required. Police details/ flaggers will be used as needed. Visit 

www.mass511.com, a website which provides real-time traffic and incident advisory information, and 

allows users to subscribe to text and email alerts for traffic conditions. Follow MassDOT on Twitter 

@MassDOT to receive regular updates on road and traffic conditions. Download MassDOT’s GoTime 

mobile app and view real-time traffic conditions before setting out on the road.  

*CONTINUES* Bumps River Bridge Repairs on South Main Street in 

Centerville/Main Street in Osterville  

Work on the bridge is scheduled to continue into June 2021.  Normal work hours are 7:00 AM to 5:30 

PM, Monday through Friday.  Remaining work will include improving riprap at bridge abutments, bridge 

deck repairs, improving endblocks and guardrail connections, and concrete repairs.  The contractor is 

expected to deploy their construction craft from McCarthy’s Landing (aka Hayward Landing) at 40 

Hayward Road in Centerville.  This may create brief delays for other users when the contractor is using 

the landing.  The ramp will still be available for public access.  The contractor is responsible for 

maintaining small vessel navigational access under the bridge at all times during construction.  Mariners 

are urged to use caution and go slow when approaching and moving through the work area.  Divers may 

be in the water at times during construction operations.  Mariners are required to maintain proper 

distance from Dive and Alpha flags based on Maritime law.  The bridge will remain open to traffic 

throughout construction.  During this work there will be temporary single-lane closures with signs and 

police officers to direct traffic past the work zone.   

*UPDATED* Sidewalk, Traffic Signal, Water Distribution, and Associated 

Improvements on Independence Drive in Hyannis and Barnstable Village, and on 

Portions of Mary Dunn Road, Kidd’s Hill Road, and Attucks Lane in Barnstable Village  

The contractor will be completing punch list items through June 11th.  Normal work hours are 7:00 AM to 

3:30 PM, Monday through Friday.  Work will include a new sidewalk and additional drainage systems the 

full length of Independence Drive, on Mary Dunn Road a short distance south of Independence Drive, on 

Kidd’s Hill Road from Independence Drive to Merchants Way, and on Attucks Lane from Independence 

Drive to Wilkens Lane.  The work will also include a new traffic signal system at the intersection of 

Attucks Lane & Wilkens Lane; a watermain extension on portions of Attucks Lane and Independence 

Drive; and additional street lights on portions of Independence Drive and Kidd’s Hill Road.  During active 

http://www.mass511.com/


construction there will be lane closures with signs, cones/construction barrels, and police details or 

flaggers if necessary to direct traffic past the work zones.   

*CONTINUES* Roadway Improvements on Portions of Main Street (Route 6A) 

and Mill Way in Barnstable Village  

Construction is scheduled to continue into spring 2021.  Normal work hours are 7:00 AM to 3:30 PM, 

Monday through Friday. Remaining work includes utility line transfers and pole removals in a few 

locations (by utility companies); constructing a sidewalk from Main Street to the County Complex 

parking lot east end; installing street lights; refurbishing traffic signals; and other associated 

work.  During active construction there will be lane closures or temporary detours with signs and police 

details or flaggers to direct traffic past or around the work zones.  

 

Looking for a Job?  The Town of Barnstable is a Great Place to Work. 
To see what positions are currently available, click here.   Apply online by clicking on the job title you are 

interested in and click the “Apply” link.  If this is the first time you are applying using the online job 

application, you need to create an account and select a username and password.  After your account has 

been established, you can build an application by clicking on the “Build Job Application” link.  This 

application can be saved and used to apply for more than one job opening.   

 

 

https://townofbarnstable.us/Departments/HumanResources/Employment-Opportunities.asp


The Last Word: 

“I stayed safe, worked hard, made it through, now watch what I do.” 

Congratulations to the Barnstable High School Class of 2021  

who received shirts at a senior event recently that nicely summed up this school year. 

   

Thank you for receiving and reading e-news each week!    

 

             

 

                                    

 

 

 

https://www.barnstable.k12.ma.us/
https://www.townofbarnstable.us/Departments/planninganddevelopment/Barnstable-Economic-Recovery-Plan.asp
http://www.town.barnstable.ma.us/hycc
https://tobweb.town.barnstable.ma.us/seniorservices/
http://www.hyartsdistrict.com/
http://www.artsbarnstable.com/
https://artsbarnstable.com/barnstable-village-cultural-district/

